| Daniel & Michelle Jones |

Report of April, May and June of 2025 - Mathew 19:26 — “... but with God all things are possible”.

Dear Praying Friends, F- '____,-L. . e

In answering the question of Mat. 19:25 “Who then can be saved?”
Jesus says that with God all things are possible. In other words, man
cannot save himself, but God can. He still saves souls & changes lives!

In these 3 months, the Lord has blessed us with an average S.S. atten-
dance of 95, Sunday PM 72; 11 souls saved; 4 baptisms!

In April, on Easter Sunday, we had a Drama Dinner, directed by
Melissa Houston, with a full house, with 1 soul saved after services!
We celebrated “Children’s Day” on Sunday the 27" with 9 children
dedicated to the Lord and 6 children saved! God doing the impossible!

In May, we had a good visitation program with 11 going out to share
the gospel and 1 saved! On Mother’s Day we had 26 mothers present
& 1 saved! Our youth have grown from a handful of teens to over 20

in S.S.! God doing the impossible!

In June, we had another good visitation turn-out, with one saved! We
celebrated Father’s Day with 23 Dads present! One week after this pic
ture was taken, I won the man in the blue shirt at the far left (86 years

old!). Another mission out of Bethesda Mexico became a church, with
their own pastor supported by their people! God doing the impossible!

With the family: In May, Ivan and Jaylynn Franco came to visit us.
Jaylynn is Michelle’s niece, and they are going to Oaxaca, México as
missionaries. In June, our daughter Darla and 7 grandchildren came to
visit! We thank God for the ministry that Javier & Darla have with the

Hispanics in Fort Worth. God still does the impossible!

Pray for: Teacher’s Sunday in August, our Missions Conference in September & 2 mission trips we have planned.
I had two skin cancers removed from my head in May. Please keep our health in your prayers. Both of us are
doing better! God still does the impossible!

Next letter: Funerals, VBS, Youth Camp and a special calling!

In Him,
. y / Support: March, April and May of 2025
‘IE{J lnid /LJ //hI ‘2, & Jones’ ministry: $ Institutes: $
Daniel and Michelle Jones CU Memorial Fund: $ Special:  $
Total: S Thank You! jGracias!
Going and Giving for the Gain of the Gospel

Sending Church: Worth Baptist Church - P.O. Box 15141 - Fort Worth, Texas - 76119
Support address: 1.B.F.l. Mission Agency — P.O. Box 151259 - Fort Worth, Texas — 76108
Address: 10608 N. 24" Street, McAllen, Texas - 78504
Phones: Cell: DU (956) 212-5016; MJ (956) 821-4958 - E-mail: dljsratrgv@outlook.com
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Hayley Wade

From: Basses in Guatemala <d.bass@bass4guate.com>
Sent: Friday, April 11, 2025 1:56 PM

To: Hayley Wade

Subject: Easter Blessings

UCFaith

Guatemala

EASTER IN GUATEMALA! Wow, there are processionals, fireworks, food, crowds and weeks of
celebration. Sadly not much understanding of the resurrection of our Saviour.
Pray for us that we get the message out this season -

CLOTHES - SHOES - TOYS!

Just received our second "paca" from Lydia Janette Arana and
some sweet folks at Generations (home church)!

They are being used for outreach and for serving some of the most
impoverished in our community. GRACIAS!!!

OPPORTUNITY TO GROW - AGAIN!




Next church, preschool, community outreach center is on the grow. LAND PURCHASED,
WATER, SEWER, ELECTRIC INSTALLED. Fundraising Goal: $80K.

Well, just a few improvements to the plans and the
foundation will be started. The retaining walls are finished,
electricity and water installed and entrance almost done.
Thank you to everyone who has helped with prayers,
donations and being here! Love ya!

Donate for Construction HERE

We are in the process of raising $80.000 to complete the Ministry Center. Please pray asking
God's blessings and what part you might play financially. Donate for Construction HERE




Central Missionary Clearinghouse

50th Anniversary
We had the opportunity to attend this meeting in
Houston - and present our ministry!

Basses in Guatemala | 8400 Park Vista Blvd | Fort Worth, TX 76137 US
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Bible & Literature Missionary Foundation
931.205.1641 | 2101 Hwy 231 South Shelbyville, TN 37160 .

Shannon Lemmon- Director

April 10, 2025
Dear Pastor and Church,

As Believers, what a blessing we have in the power of the Resurrection! It is by this gift in Christ that we are
enabled to live a victorious Christian life over sin and will one day rise from the grave as well to ever be with our
Lord! Our Perfect Word of God serves as a Testimony Itself to this miraculous celebration! Yet, there is a vast
majority of the world’s population in need of this Gospel Truth. It is for this reason that our ministry prints that
precious Book, and our family continues to travel to the open doors God provides to share BLMF with the local
Churches of our Nation.

Last year, our family was blessed to share this work in over seventy wonderful Churches in dozens of states.
The Lord enabled us to preach, sing, and teach in Sunday schools, services, missions conferences, revivals, ladies’
meetings, preacher fellowships, and history of the Bible seminars. We even got the privilege of presenting BLMF
to eight churches in the Last Frontier of Alaska! What a burden we received for the precious souls there in need
of Jesus! I was also blessed to be part of a Bible distribution campaign in Canada, preaching several times and
sharing this ministry. We are so incredibly thankful for each precious Church that partners with this ministry
through monthly support and roll sponsorship. This year, we have already been in twenty-five Churches (some
new Churches and some supporting Churches to give an update), resulting in eight new supporters and tens of
thousands of dollars in paper. There are many more to visit that the Lord has provided for 2025, so please pray for
fruit for our labor. If the Lord will touch hearts and truly give them a burden, they will help us! All it takes is a little
bit of vision from the Pastor, and he will encourage his people to give so all may receive the printed Word of God
in every region around the world!

We pray you have a tremendous Resurrection Day service and time with your families! Our family is doing
wonderfully, praise the Lord! Tiffany is again preparing for our annual Women of the Word Ladies’ Day and still
homeschooling the children. Serenity and Micah are growing up right before our eyes, and we give all the glory to
God for the ways He is working in their lives! They both sing with Tiffany now, and Micah has preached a couple
times in junior church classes! There really is no greater joy than to know our children are walking in Truth! Thank
you, Church, for being involved in both our ministry and family. Your supplication for our health and safety means
the world to us, so thank you for your friendship, love, and support! We look forward to the next time the Lord
allows us to meet! Please plan to come see us at the Bible Barn Oct. 20-22, and have an abundantly blessed Spring
as we serve Him together until we hear the Shout!

Gratefully,

Dr. Shannon Lemmon

931.205.1641| Biblelit.com | sllemmon@outlook.com




Why Support
Baptist Missions to
Forgotten Peoples

7 BMFP is in its 45th year of

=& service to local churches
and their missionaries.
The Lord has blessed
us with a great heritage

D of faithful ~leaders and

/ missionaries. We have over

A ' 120 families serving in a
Jonathan & Rachelle LycmsV\“_d_e variet of places and
ministries. We could not do

President what we do if it were not for

local church pastors having a heart for worldwide
missions. We realize a mission board is not for
everyone but it supplies the need to assist the local
church in getting their missionaries to the field,
adjusting, and staying on the field. Here are some
reasons to consider supporting BMFP every month.

1. Because of the Missionary Undertaking: The
pastor sets the vision for the church concerning
missions. The missionary carries out this vision and
mission but needs assistance in completing his
goal. BMFP brings the vision of the pastor and the
call of the missionary to reality and fulfillment. It is
a group effort to complete the Great Commission.

2. Because of the Missionary Understanding:
Understanding all that goes into preparing and
sustaining a missionary is very important. Most
churches do not have the capability of adequately
assistingtheirmissionaryinaforeignland.Thisis not
acriticism but areality. Accountability is biblical and
needed. BMFP understands the cost, challenges,
and complexity of missionary life. We understand
and have the tools needed to help the missionary.

3.Becauseofthe Missionary Undergirding:BMFP
has the purpose of aiding missionaries in securing
support and encouraging others to surrender
to the cause of missions. It provides watchcare,
accountability measures to ensure biblical, ethical
ministry,and awealth of spiritual counseland advice
from experienced, godly people. BMFP desires
to produce Lord-honoring, lifelong, levelheaded
missionaries who lead with purpose as they
prepare the next generation for missionary service.

Would you consider being a part of BMFP by
giving, going, and supporting the BMFP Family?

ORGO :

BAPTIST MISSIONS .
TO FORGOTTEN PEOPLES

The BMFP Administrator’s
Ministry of Encouragment

“And Joses, who by the
apostles was surnamed
Barnabas, (which s,
being interpreted, The
son of consolation,) a
Levite, and of the country
of Cyprus” (Acts 4:36).
The word translated
consolation comes
from a root word that
means to implore,

Gib Wood

tO Europe Field Administrators
solace, to comfort, and

to intreat. Put it all together and one clearly
understands that Barnabas was an encourager.

It was Barnabas who encouraged Saul, introducing
him to the apostles at the outset of his ministry
(Acts 9:27). It was Barnabas who was sent by the
church in Jerusalem to encourage the saints in
Antioch (Acts 11:22). It was Barnabas and Saul who
were sent from Antioch to encourage the suffering
saints in Judea with gifts from the believers (Acts
11:30). And it was Barnabas who encouraged
John Mark even though Paul was vehemently
oﬁeposed to the idea of his continuing with them
(Acts 15:36-39). Personally, | can’t think of another
Bible character who even remotely approaches
Barnabas when it comes to embodying the trait of
encouragement!

Now comes the question: How does Barnabas’
ministry of encouragement relate to those
of us who serve as BMFP administrators?

When past BMFP president, Gene Burge,
developed the ministry of the field administrator,
he was resolute that they would be encouragers
first and foremost. Toward the missionary, the
administrator serves not to tell them how to do
their ministries, but to encourage them as they do
their ministries. When asked f%r advice, the first
question an administrator asks in turn is, “Have you
spoken with your pastor yet?” because we always
want to encourage the missionary/sending church
relationship. When missionaries share difficulties,
whether personal, family, or spiritual with their
administrators, a key response is, “Can we pray
together about this?” This is because we want to
encourage missionaries that it is the Lord who has
the answers. (Continued on next page)




Continued from front page
by Gib Wood

Even when asked about ministry challenges with
other missionaries, BMFP administrators seek to
encourage by pointing them to the Word of God.

Another equally important aspect of the
administrator’s ministry has to do with the
encouragement he receives
from the missionaries to whom
he is responsible. Most BMFP
administrators have ministries of
their own, and many of them are still
serving around the world. Just like
those they invest their time into, they
also receive encouragement as others
minister to them. In other words,
theirs is a two-way ministry where
they give of themselves, and where
the Lord encourages them to remain
faithful through the help, prayer, and
loving support of others.

One of the key elements of this ministry is seen
in our daily administrator’s prayer time, where
the BMFP leadership team meets each weekday
to pray for the needs of missionaries as they
have sent in their prayer and praise requests.

News from the Field

George & Barbara Rundle
Bible Institute Administrators
ubeaberean@yahoo.com

“But grow in grace, and in
the knowledge of our Lord
and  Saviour Jesus  Christ.

To him be glory both now and
for ever. Amen” (2 Peter 3:18).
Not only was this a command
and earnest plea from Peter to the
believers he was addressing, but
it is our command to obey. To “grow in
race” is to grow in Divine enablement,
ostered by the Holy Spirit, and “to grow
in ... knowledge” is foundational to growing in
obedience in our Christian walk. We must know
what we are to do and then lay hold of His power
to accomplish it. This is the charge we have as Bible
institute planters and trainers, to equip believers
to walk in the Spirit and walk the holy walk.

-John G.

It was with this goal in mind that | returned to
India, February 27 - March 17, to teach the second
module of Methods of Bible Study, reinforcin

the skill of meditating on the Scriptures and,
building on the Passage Study Method in our last

P.O. Box 219, Kernersville, NC 27285
Phone: 904-783-4007
Email : bmfp@bmfp.org

BMFP Canada

Webpage: https://bmfp.org

“Nothing so clears
the vision and lifts up
the life, as a decision to
move forward in what
you know to be entirely
the will of the Lord.”

module. | taught them how to study the Bible
verse-by-verse and the Word Study Method
to aid in understanding the meaning of words
they encounter. Then we focused on how to
stud¥ historical narratives, a skill especially
helpful in a story-telling culture so common
in Southeast Asia, South America, and Africa.

While | have many things for which to praise and
thank God from this trip, my greatest
joy was to witness the spiritual and

E practical growth that has taken place.

Editor’s Notes

Exciting thingsare happeningat BMFP!
For several years now our leadership
team has been burdened of the Lord to
get more involved in supporting local
churches and pastors as a necessary
part of supporting missionaries
and furthering the Great Commission. We have
added 3 new administrator positions - Church
Planting, Pastoral Care, and Leadership Programs.

We also created 2 new intitiatives we would like
you to be aware of, and if the Lord leads, participate
in. The first is BMFP publishing. We currently have
3 books published that are ﬁosted to our website
with links to securely order them. Along with these
3 there will be other self-published books added

there that were written by BMFP missionaries.
All of the books are intended to edify the
body of Christ through Bible-centered
discipleship in relevant topics.

The second initiative is the use of our
God-given property in Kernersville,
NC to host seminars and
conferences.Inthe next year, we will
host the following special events:

BMFP Administrators Meeting
8 to 10 September 2025
Church Planters Conference
6 to 8 October 2025
Leading with Purpose Conference

16 to 18 March 2026

The QR code in the center of this El?/?e will take
Eou to the publishing page on our BMFP website.

egistration for conferences will also be available
soon through the website. Please pray with us
as we work to fulfill the Great Commission and
consider taking advantage of the new books and
conferences.We are here to serve you! - Matt Quitter

For Thou Shalt Go To All That
I Shall Send Thee &=

Paton

21 Jameston Avenue
HamiltonlL9C 2R9
Email: bmfp.can@gmail.com
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in e Dominican Repulblic

Hello Friends,

Thank you for your continued support as we seek to exalt Jesus Christ in a very religiously lost culture.
It has been a hard couple of months in some ways: more than $4000 spent in major vehicle motor and
air conditioning repairs, and a lot of sickness in our ministry team. But we are really encouraged by the
growth we are seeing recently in some of our older Christians. We have seen a shift in our church,
where more and more of our members are ministering in and to the body of Christ. Our constant re-
frain is, “we are saved to serve, not to sit.”

The good news doesn't stop there. A few years ago, after years of searching, I finally found story-based
discipleship material. The public education system of the DR is not very strong. Reading comprehen-
sion is a particular area of struggle. But the culture is extremely relational. Evenings are spent outside
with your neighbors talking, playing dominos and drinking. So story-telling is a natural strength for
many Dominicans. We have found story-based discipleship to be very effective. Some of our strongest
believers are those who have been discipled through this story-telling. We are excited about the next
generation of Christ-followers that are growing up in our church.

We are privileged to serve Jesus Christ in the DR. We count it an honor to represent all our supporters
as missionaries, and we hope you consider it an honor to partner with our ministry as well. We hope
you Had a great Resurrection Day!!

Lastly, we have some exciting news. Our daughter Heidi graduated from Cairn University in Decem-
ber, with a degree in Elementary Education. Last week, she said “yes”, to an invitation to become the
wife of Ethan Meiers, a soon to be graduate of Cairn as well. Ethan is a youth ministry major. They
have been working in teen ministry together for the last 1 1/2 years. We are thrilled!! Our son Benja-
min and his wife Victoria just learned that baby number 2 is on the way. So far we have 8 grandsons,
with another grandson to be born to our oldest son Jesse and his wife Janna in July.

Thanks for all you do for us. We are praying for you all as well.
Living the Dream,

Gary, Tami, Darby & Haley
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with Juan about Christ’s love for him, and God’s desire to save to Him, he beamed with joy and delight.
All glory be to Jesus, He saved Juan’s soul Sunday afternoon. He and Maria were baptized Wednesday
night at our midweek family growth night. He returns to New York on Friday, so we are looking for a
good church in his area. Your prayers for Juan and Angel would be greatly appreciated.

Els
, e

Maria’s Baptism

——r—

Juan’s Baptism

Living the Dream,

Gary, Tami, Heidi, Darby & Haley




April 21, 2025

Dear Partners;

I trust all of you had a wonderful Resurrection Sunday. Spring is a very busy time of the year
for ministry in West Africa. From late May to September is rainy season so travel is restricted.
The Lord has given us many wonderful victories this past few months. In Niger and Sierra Leone,
we have seen a significant increase in churches planted. We have taken the church planting
teaching to new areas of the countries and the Lord is opening doors to new unreached tribal
people. In Sierra Leone we went to Kabala and Kono where church planting movements have
started among the Koronko and Kono people. In these two areas alone, there are 12 new
churches. In Niger we took the teaching to Maradi a four-hour drive east of our headquarters.
Our new church plants have grown from 42 to 84 over this past year. Many Fulani and Hausa
have come to Christ during this blessed period and those two tribes are the largest two tribes in
West Africa. Please continue to lift Niger up to the Lord as conditions on the ground are getting
worse with growing government restrictions and radical Muslims gaining power.

A team of 3 will be leaving early May with two weeks will travel to Togo, Senegal and Niger.
We will be doing several trainings with growing movements in each country. Pray for souls to be
saved and for Devine appointments to occur. The Lord is organically brining strategic spiritual
people into our lives. News about West Africa is not making a splash in America but Islamic
terrorist is gaining ground in Mali, Burkina Faso and Niger. Westerners are being forced to leave
by their organizations for security reason so our work with national partners is urgent now
more than ever. Our works in Burkina Faso and Niger are growing we are only limited by the
budget restrictions based on available funds.

| appreciate every dollar given to make my work possible. From June to August, | will be
available to report on my work. In Senegal we are having to trim our number of students from
30 to 15 for a lack of funds. If you can help with this need message me at 8173681129 or
lighttwentyfour@gmail.com. We provide transport, housing and food. It’s about 1,000.00 for 3
days.

Billy C Carruth




Davey's April & May Update

Serijana's Home Visit (Roma

_ Family we have been helping)
STM - Short Term Missions Y ohe

Acupuncture

Our first short-term team of the season was a Chinese team from Basel, Switzerland. We had
so much fun doing ministry with them! \We did a Klema club, lots of home visits and a prayer
walk. One of the teammates was a Chinese doctor who did acupuncture for many of our
Roma friends and for us! We are preparing to head to Sisak (2hrs away) in June for a 10-day
trip to join a team and do VBS-like ministry together there. Please pray for this trip, the team

coming from America and the kids who will hear God's word!

= s

Clubs

Mladice clubs are going strong! Just this last weekend we had 74 Mladice
kids attend! We had a huge drop in our Klema teen group due to a
billiards/gambling night, a man here in the village is hosting during the
same times and days as our club. We are praying that these teens come
back to club! This started in January. and we have lost 80% of our teens
since then. Please pray as we hold Klema clubs this weekend!

Answers to Prayers

Last update we asked for prayers for our Easter clubs and for my friend
Elida who is open to hearing more about God. The clubs went really well
and Elida and her family came! Please continue to pray for them!

Last update we asked you guys to pray for a Croatian family we were
trying to get to know. Since then we have had them over multiple times!
Please continue to pray for this unsaved family.




Davey's April & May Update

Language School

Done with semester 2 and on to semester 3 of language school! We

. love our tutor and its safe to say she likes us and LOVES our kids. She
= has been a big blessing to our family! Please continue to pray as we
. have so much to learn!

: = Sickness

Please continue to pray. We need it!

* We are in the middle of our second
sickness in the last month. It is our

biggest personal prayer request since moving here. | was

able to go on my first baby visit! | haven't been able to go on

any due to our sicknesses, but this visit timing worked out

perfectly!

Thank you all for your continued support, prayers and
encouragement! We appreciate you!

Our Team

Love,

Wesley, Rebekah, Reese & Beau Davey

Our website: Daveystocroatia.com



CREATION EVIDENCE MUSEUM M\/

Of Texas:
3102 FM 205
P.0O. Box 309, Glen Rose, Texas 76043
Carl E. Baugh, Founder & Director www.creationevidence.org
Willie Dye, Lecturing Archaeologist Telephone — (254) 897 — 3200
Ronald Pew, Resident Biologist Fax—(254) 8973100

NEWSLETTER April 2025

Dear Team Member,

THE BIOSPHERE DOORS HAVE BEEN DELIVERED TO THE MUSEUM!!! They are made of
heavy metal, and each door weighs 800 pounds. This is a monumental accomplishment! Designing
and building these doors - for the main chamber and the air-lock - has been of extreme
importance. They had to be built with absolute precision for the operation of all the physical
constraints and the complete safety of our scientists and techs who will be carrying out
experiments in the Biosphere. It took two-and-a-half years to design and build the doors correctly.
This represents great personal and financial sacrifice on the part of dear people who cared enough
to "stay in the boat" until this phase was complete. The next phases will be to (1) professionally
install the doors, (2) complete the pressurization safety tests, (3) install the water and lighting
systems, (4) populate the Biosphere with plants and animals, then (5) re-introduce various plants
into our current environment for the benefit of mankind. And we are now moving forward!

Accomplishing this task required the efforts of a professional Engineering Firm, a nationally-known
professional Machine Company, a registered Structural Engineer, a NASA-experienced Operations
Engineer, and a career Safety Compliance Engineer. This was no small task!

In the first photo, I'm shown kneeling at the end of the second door. Behind me, from left-to-right
are, (1) delivery supervisor, (2) Safety Compliance Engineer Sergio Pastrana, (3) Field Supervisor
Carson Hastings, (4) Electrical Engineer Jim Hoff, (5) Biosphere Operations Engineer Mike
Herlacher, and (6) delivery driver.

In the second photo, I'm shown with our Resident Biologist Dr. Ronald Pew. One of his first
contributions was to lead his engineers in Detroit to build our large Field Generator that provides
the pulsed electromagnetic energy in the Biosphere. This energy will simulate the Earth's energy
before the Biblical Flood.

There is no way to estimate the sacrifices and contributions that have brought us to this happy day.
And as you know, we will need to "stay in the boat" and continue to sacrifice until this unique
mission is accomplished. WE'RE IN THE GAME TO THE END FOR THE SAKE OF OUR
WONDERFUL LORD WHO SACRIFICED HIS ALL!!!

In our Creator's service,

Lol g

Carl E. Baugh, Founder/Director/Curator, The Creation Evidence Museum of Texas

Designer And Sponsor Of The World’s First Hyperbaric Biosphere
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Info

From: James Denman <gospelradiola@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 8, 2025 3:40 PM
Subject: Gospel Radio Latin America Ministry Update - April 2025

| You don't often get email from gospelradiola@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Gope! Rada Latin Amenica

“We give thanks to God and the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, praying always for you...”
Colossians 1:3

April 2025
Dear Partner in Ministry:
iDios es tan fiel! (God is so faithful!)

Thank you for your continued faithful support of this ministry outreach. | am excited to bring you some wonderful
news!

We have been seeking God to expand our reach, and so the demand for radio programs is up, but at the same time,
we have been in need of at least one more radio teacher/preacher to help us facilitate adding these new radio
programs.

God has been faithful to supply...once again! | would like to introduce to you our newest radio
preacher/teacher: Hermano Sergio Garza!



Here is his testimony, in his own words:

“My name is Sergio Nahum Arriaga Garza, | am 26 years old.

I was born in Monterrey, Nuevo Leén, Mexico into a Christian home. | had the great blessing of belonging to a good
church founded by missionary Daniel Jones in Monterrey, where | received Christ as my Savior and was baptized as a
child.

I studied nursing and then continued with medicine, but since | was little, | always had the desire to serve God; a
desire | couldn't control. One day, while listening to my pastor preach, | couldn't resist the urge to give my life to the
Lord. | left my secular studies to prepare for the ministry. At the age of 18, I left my home in Monterrey and went to
San Luis Potosi to prepare at the Bible Institute. For four years, | spent time interning, learning and serving in San Luis
Potosi, Mexico. There, | had the opportunity to take several missionary trips to Central and South America. | confirmed
my calling to be a missionary.

After completing my institute, | traveled to Texas to serve as an assistant at New Horizons Baptist Church. For the past
two years, | have been serving and learning about the ministry, continuing with summer missionary trips.

Two years ago, | had a terrible accident, a fatal fall from 8 meters, fracturing my cervical spine and damaging my
bone marrow. God performed a miracle in my life, giving me a new opportunity. By the grace of God, | have greatly



recovered, and although some things in my body have changed, the desire to serve God with all my strength continues
to burn, and | am convinced that God never makes mistakes in our lives.

I am grateful for the opportunity to share with you God's blessings in my life through His precious Word.”

Pastor Garza is currently preaching in our :30 minute radio program format. Very soon, we plan to utilize him in our
soon-to-be :60 second radio spots which will be airing on secular radio with the gospel.

Please continue to pray for Gospel Radio Latin America and for Pastor Sergio Garza, as we continue to reach the lost
and dying in this world with the gospel of Jesus Christ, in the Spanish language.

If you would like to personally reach out to Pastor Garza and encourage him with your words, you may reach him at
nahum.garza25@gmail.com.

The mission-field is so large, but our Lord is far greater!

In closing, here are some of the responses we have received from abroad, because of your financial support of Gospel
Radio Latin America:

« Listening to your program few days ago really inspired my soul to pressed forward towards God's will for myself
especially in this new year.

o It was as if you were talking to me Pastor when you said at times we do forget God promises to us and at times we
do get discouraged and yes that often happened to me exactly. But as | continue to listen to your program teaching
from Genesis especially relating to God's promises to Abram, | am strengthened, | am revived and hopeful that as He
God fulfilled His promises to Abram,H e will surely keep His promises to me in all areas of my life.

» Recently , | was fortunate to listen to your message that there are some loads that God does not removed in one life
. What an inspiring message to my soul and opened my eyes that there are some things God is going to allowed me go
through for His own glory and purposes

e Thanks for the series on Discover your Destiny which God is using to show me His divine purposes for my life and | so
grateful and so excited to glued my radio dial to your radio programs

e | fought in the civil war and killed so many people and | did ask you a question long time ago whether God could
forgive a rebel fighter then and as | listened, during one of your messages, | found that answer. | have accepted Jesus
Christ as my Savior and Lord. And | know God has forgiven me and my sin.

e Though | believed in God and a Christian but it seemed my faith in God at times was low to the brink until | listened
to one of your many sermons, Faith comes hearing from the book of Romans 10:17. Long story short, my faith and
trust in God has rekindled and strengthened more than | have ever dreamed.

e For me | was revived and strengthened while monitoring you on radio especially in the area of my work and you did
mentioned it in your message the kind of work God blesses from Proverbs 22 . It is safe to say the lessons | have
learned from your programs the Lord has been opening so many closed doors in my life.

Again, | want to say a heartfelt "thank you" to each of you for uniting with us in ministry for so many years! You have
been faithful to stand by us with your prayers and your financial support, without which, this ministry could not
operate. Gospel Radio Latin America ministry is solely supported by churches and individuals who feel called by God
to help spread the glorious gospel of Christ around the world to lost and dying people who need Jesus. Thank you for
your prayerful and financial support!




Onward and Upward in Christ!

Stan Denman

Gospel Radio Latin America
www.Gospelradiola.com
www.lapalabradevida.org

P.O. Box 6641 Ft. Worth, Tx 76115
(682) 900-1735
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Dear Pleasant View Baptist Church, April/May 25

After what some have said is the worst winter in 30+ years, the weather is finally be-
ginning to moderate. That makes it much easier to get out and about as we knock doors,
hang church invitations, and invite our community to church. We appreciate your prayers for
our outreach efforts. It has been discouraging, especially to our children, to literally pass out
1,000’s of church invitations and not see any visitors. Please pray with us that God would
continue to grow His church. This past month, we have also been able to mail out nearly
1,000 postcard invitations to primarily rural areas. We would love to be able to mail more
invitations to people in our area. We have found that this is one of the most effective ways to
reach our community. If you would like information on how you can have a part in this out-
reach, please contact me. Please pray with us that God would bless these outreach efforts
and we would see souls saved, church members encouraged, and church growth.

This past month (In March), we were blessed to have two young couples come up to
Canada to work with us for a week. One of those couples is on deputation and desires to
come and work with us for a couple of years as they get settled into Canada. Please be in
prayer for the Alex Mireles family and that they are able to finish deputation quickly. It will be a
huge blessing to have them here working along side of us.

On more of a personal note, Elijah has finished his first year of Bible college. As he is go-
ing to college in Ajax, Ontario, he has come home for the summer. He is still looking for a sum-
mer job. Please be in prayer that he is able to find enough work to put next year's college ex-
penses in the bank. Itis a is blessing to have him home for the summer! Eliza finishing her jun-
ior year at Heartland Baptist Bible College. She will be able to spend about 10—14 days with us
this summer before she returns to Springfield, MO for the summer. Please be in prayer for her
also as she is looking for a summer job. | (Daniel) have been able to complete my Master of Di-
vinity through The Crown College in Powell, TN. It is a blessing to have this completed. This
summer, | will be receiving some additional counseling training and this fall, | hope to begin a
TESOL (Teaching English as a Second Language) certification course. As the demographics of
our area is rapidly changing, we believe that this will be of a

huge advantage to the ministry. Received
O Yoy 4 March/April 25
A M Thank you for your faithful prayers
/A and support! $200.00

Daniel Elliott
Missionary to Canada
www.danielelliottfamily.us

Contact Information:
www.danielelliottfamily.us
www.atcalvarybc.ca
danielelliottfamily@gmail.com
(519) 938-1739

Sending Church:
Hillside Baptist Church
8366 W State HWY 226
Springfield, MO 65802

(417) 865-7286

Thank you! Your prayers &
support is greatly appreciated!

Support Address:
Central Missionary Clearinghouse
PO Box 219228
Houston, TX 77218
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APRIL 2025 SAO PAULO, BRAZIL

L Brazil

P.O. Box 173067 » Adington, TX 76003 = Tel.: (817) 419-0362 » e-mail: hrgilmer@biblias.com.br
. Brozil Address:
~ R Jlio de Castilhos, 108 « 03059-001 Sao Paulo, SP « Brazil » Tel.: (011.55.11) 9.9835.4327

Dear Brethren:

“Delight thyself also in the Lord: and he shall give thee the desires of thine heart” (Psalm 37:4).

TEN YEARS AGO THIS DAY, I PRAYED

It was ten years ago this day, on March 28, 2015, that I realized that the Lord had fulfilled all the desires
of my heart. I desired to be a missionary to Brazil, to marry Lilian, to have a little boy and a little girl.
When I realized that the Lord had fulfilled all that my heart desired, as I sipped a cup of coffee that
morning, [ prayed: “Lord, I do not want to tempt You, desiring something great. From here on out, I want
to fulfill the desires of Thine heart.”

A couple of years later, I had to humby acknowledge that only our Lord Jesus Christ was able to fully
please God the Father in everything. (No wonder He is our Savior!) Ten years later, my prayer has
changed (as I already shared in a previous letter). My prayer now is: “Lord, please fulfill the desires of
Thine heart in me and through me.” This is my daily prayer, and it is my prayer . . . for you.

Our success does not reside in wealth, health or titles, but rather our success lies in the joy of our Lord.
“The joy of the Lord is your strength” (Nehemiah 8:10b). What counts for eternity is not our wealth,
health or titles, but it is if our Lord be pleased with us. “Well done, thou good and faithful servant” is
what we should desire to hear from His mouth as we enter into His presence (Matthew 25:21).

“But without faith it is impossible to please him . . . ”” (Hebrews 11:6a). The word that the OT uses in the
place of faith is trust. We can say that the NT faith is equal to the OT trust. Therefore we can affirm that
without trust it is impossible to please our Lord. Our trust needs to be in our Lord, not in our success,
that is: our wealth, health or titles. If all fails, as it did with Job and Habukkuk, we need to continue
trusting and rejoicing. We need to trust Him in every situation, and that . . . will please our Lord.

ANSWERED PRAYER

Thank you for praying for my mother, Linda Gilmer. After a very rough period of testing in the hospital,
she was diagnosed with diverticulosis (but not diverticulitis, for which she already had surgery in the past).
By God's grace, the intestinal bleeding had healed on its own and no further bleeding could be detected.
She received a blood transfusion and is being treated for anemia with medication and diet. The swelling in
her feet and legs has diminished but needs further testing. She feels much better now and was back in church
this past Sunday, playing the piano for us. Thank you for your prayers on her behalf. God is good!

Yours fellow servants in Brazil,

#wv//f Lt fiaw ()f fren

Harold, Lilian, Raphael and Danielle

Video Presentation (3% min) — Harold and Lilian Gilmer in Brazil
Sending Church: Worth Baptist Church | Pr. Tyler Gillit | 4900 Campus Drive | Fort Worth, TX 76119 | 817.534.0787 | www.worthbc.org
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In New Zealand, March and April is the end of the summer holidays and the beginning of our fall

season. It serves as the unofficial kickoff of our ministry year as well. In March we held our first

Ladies fellowship of the year at our house. It was a good time of food and fellowship. Joy ran it very

well with the food and testimonies shared.

In April we held our first Men’s Prayer Breakfast of the year. We also started a once-a-month Men’s
and Ladies separate Sunday School classes. The other weeks we all meet together (except kids classes).

Leading up to our biggest outreach of the year in February, we had passed out hundreds of tracts around
our area. Most of the time we don’t see much fruit, but every once in awhile God sends some our way.
We had a single mother of a baby attend our outreach event and start coming to church. She ended up
being saved! We were able to hold a baptismal service for her as well. What a blessing!

One of the toughest things about ministry in New Zealand is the lack of men who desire to go into the
ministry. We had a huge blessing in that a couple of years ago, one of our men has felt the call to go
into the gospel ministry. This past month, after a time of training and examination, we held a special
ordination service for him as our church recognizes God’s calling on his life.

Isaacs health has improved some since the last letter. Though he slows down the longer it gets after his
last infusion. Then he picks up again when he has it. This past week his doctor was concerned with his
slow down and sent him for an MRI. As of this writing we have not gotten the results. Please pray
for Isaacs continued health. Also, please pray that God would continue to provide financially for these
tests, as we have to pay upfront for a lot of things. Thankfully, his continued infusions are covered, but
these continued tests such as the MRI, are not. We can be reimbursed once we reach our deductible for
some of it, but that is never guaranteed.

As for me, another kidney stone made a grand appearance. This time. it knocked me down for a
couple weeks. Iam feeling much better today, but it was a rough time. Thankful to my wife for
helping me through and for our people at church for helping pick up where I had to slow down. Tam
back up and running, but please continue to pray for my health in this matter.

Thank you for your continued prayer and financial support!

*There is no video update for this prayer letter.

“Let them give glory unto the LORD, and declare his praise in the islands.” Isaiah 42:12

Contact: Home Church: Support/Mission Board:
24 Dusky Cres Aotea, Porirua Wellington, NZ 5024 — 021 0294 8094 - 740-277-5165 -- guentherbros@juno.com  www.biblebaptistchurchlancaster.org/ ~ Www.wbfi.net

e




Missionaries to Mexico
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5 Talents for Christ April 2, 2025

903-491-1771
3-782-8751

L —

istry photos

Youth event - Feb 22

Helping pastor Pablo on his car -

March 3

Preaching in Poleo - March 2

Winter Newsletter 2025

We pray that each of you are doing well.
I do want to apologize for the delay of this newsletter. We have been super busy
and I let time slip away.

The last few months have been such a blessing for us. | was asked to preach a
youth event with groups from 3 different churches in February. Also in
February, we had a group of friends from our home church come and visit us.
They were such a needed blessing to us. We got a lot of work done and had a
lot of fun as well. I was asked to preach the Valentines service at Puerta México
and they were able to see me preach in Spanish.

In March, I had the privilege of preaching in El Poleo for the first time and
afterwards we visited with Pastor Marcos and his family.

Also in March, The White family, New Missionaries on Deputation, came and
spent 10 days with us. They are such a Christ loving family. We took them to
Los Lirios Sunday morning where Tim had the opportunity to Preach and
Crystal, Kendall and Chloe sang a special. They were a blessing to all of us.

Later in the week we introduced them to Pastor Aaron and his family, where 1
was asked to preach. This was good for them to see that as a missionary, we
have to expect the unexpected and always be ready to preach the Word of God.

Michelle has been teaching many of the women’s meetings and Crystal White

had the opportunity to teach while she was here.

I was also invited to be the guest speaker for Pastor Chuy, at Emiliano Zapata,

for their 17th anniversary. We were so honored to be a part of their celebration.

We are still discipling and are in the process of starting with Noe and his wife.
We do ask that you pray for this family, they already have religion, but they
lack a relationship with Jesus Christ.

I have been sharing the Gospel and witnessing to several men here in
Huachichil, please pray for them to receive the truth with on open heart. The
ground is very hard here.

At the beginning of this letter, I said that I let time get away from me. This true
with us all. If we are not careful, we will let many opportunities to serve the
Lord, pass us by and we can not get them back. I look back on my life and see
so many times that I did share my testimony, or the Gospel, or help someone or
pray for someone like I know that I should. We can never get that time back.
“whereas ye know not what shall be on the morrow. For what is your life? It is
even a vapour, that appeareth for a little time, and then vanisheth away.”
James 4:14

Sending Church:
Victory Baptist Church

World Baptist Fellowship Mission Agency
PO Box 13459

3155 Pine Mill Rd. Paris, TX 75460 Arlington, TX 76094-0459




Missionaries to Mexico

We also ask for prayers for the White
family, as they try to meet with
churches and gain support to get on
the field.

We also need prayers. That we
would be able to reach the

community with the truth and love
of Jesus Christ.

The White family with Pastor Pablo
in Los Lirios - March 16

Visiting at Pastor Aaron’s church in

Puerto Mexico- March 13

5 Talents for Christ

Valentine

Service in

] Puerto
Mexico
% with Pastor

Aaron and

our friends

E Al L | from Texas

Dinner with Pastor Marcos and family

| with our friends from Texas - Feb 12

Baby dedication in
Los Lirios - Feb.2

Preaching the anniversary

Preaching in Los Lirios when our

service in Emiliano Zapata

friends visited - Feb 13 March 15
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Dear Prayer Partner,

Two things | would like you to pray for concerning the work in Brazil. Both requests are
concerning two of my internet students in Brazil. Paul Arruda and his wife Elinana several
years ago started a school for the children of lepers in Manaus, Amazonas. Since then he was
asked to start a church in the area. The location of the work is in the subdivision called A/exo,
but is better known as Buracdo. Buragio means Big Hole. The school and the work has grown
and the Lord has sent a couple from the church in which Paul also helps to accompany him in
the work. Recently it has been discovered that Paul’s wife has a serious case of cancer. With
the help of missionary Mark McCutchin we have been able to help the Arrudas with the
medical bills incurred. Please pray for the Arrudas and the work in the leper colony. | hope be
able to relate to you soon of a new church plant in southern Brazil.

One of our new students has been working in a very difficult area of Sdo Paulo. He has
found a piece of property but is having a difficult time in persuading the owner to sale or even
rent the property. We related to him that is has never been easy to carry out the Great
Commission. Its just the different levels of challenge, and our mindset that play a big role in
how well we make progress in carrying out our Lord’s command to go into all the world with
His gospel. But we must never forget that Jesus Himself said, “I will build my church; and the
gates of hell shall not prevail against it.”

If we listen to the news the future seems uncertain. | encourage the pastors and students
in Brazil to remember God’s faithfulness and purpose. It takes confidence and courage to do
all we can to see that the Gospel goes into all the world. Globally things are still defiant and it
will take great faith to persevere and be faithful in carrying out our Lord’s command. | remind
the students that it has been backs to the wall since day one of the Lord’s Great Commission.
I try to stir up these servants to have hope of being light and solution in these difficult times.
So in the midst of all confusion and trials we need to ask ourselves, “What and where is the
encouragement of my life, my church and the power of God being demonstrated through us?”

Thank you for your support and prayers.

Unworthily His,

Wendell Hiens
Received in March $_7/0 =

Think what we can do together.




Simply, the world hates the Jew, because the world hates the God of Israel.
The God of Israel manifested in the flesh, is Yeshua — Jesus! May the reader
understand.

Beloved,

My life is completely focused, on doing whatever I can do, to bring an
awareness to this urgent need of standing with and blessing Israel. I teach,
write, and travel thousands of miles each year, telling people about

Israel Today Ministries’ work and effectiveness.

You, our faithful ITM family, makes this possible. You, are the foot soldiers
that move mountains for us, through your prayers, and generosity.

As anti-Semitism rises, and as war still looms in the Middle East, I covet your
continued partnership in the days ahead.

I pray that God blesses you immeasurably for your courage and faithfulness, as
together, we bless God’s ancient people, Israel!

T will bless them that bless thee (Genesis 12:3).

Shalom and Blessings,
Until He comes, we are
Together Under His Wings,

Dr. Jeff Your partnership brings hope

Time is short, Life is precious, and

Jesus is coming soon!
Page 4




b. If Satan could eradicate the Jew from the
face of the earth, then he could glory in the
fact that he derailed God’s redemptive plan

(Isa. 14).

c. If there were no Jews in the world, then
God would be a liar. Why? If there were no
Jews on the earth, who would believe in the
God of an extinct people, and their Book
who declares that the “off spring of Israel”

Rachel eats the food
you help provide

LAY DS |

- . TRy D 1S
Wi €XISL AS (ONng as tne universe exists

(Jer. 31:36-37).

d. Anti-Semitism has taken on different forms throughout the Millennia.
Historian Robert Wistrich calls anti-Semitism, “the longest hatred.”

Conclusion:

Jesus was Jewish, the Bible is a Jewish book
about a Jewish Messiah, and a future Jewish
Kingdom.

Christianity was birthed within the crucible of
promises from the Jewish prophets, and came to
fruition through the womb of a Jewish virgin,
and the “church” was birth on the Jewish holy
day of Shavuot/Pentecost.

) A Christianity is Jewish! The world is bothered by
e O this truth, and desires to eradicate the Jewish

Children greeting “Saba” roots from Christianity, and the Jew completely
g s 1 from the world.

Page 3



him that I will remind people when I teach, “to say their names.” It is very
important to remember those whom we lost.

Say their names: Shiri, Ariel, and Kfir. Remember to pray for Yarden.
We will be doing a project with the Bibas family in honor of their names,
and most importantly, in the name of Jesus!

Why the Hatred for Israel?
1. Theologically/Prophetically

a. Nations will rise-up militarily against Israel
in the latter years (Ezekiel 38, 39).

b. Eventually, all nations will turn against Israel.
When the United States remains neutral, in |
their neutrality, they become enemies of Ruthie’s tummy is full

Israel, Whoever is not with me is against me” becguse of you
(Zechariah 14:2; Matthew 12:30, a Middle Eastern principle).

c. The reason for God’s judgment upon the nations is that they
have “divided up my land” (Joel 3:2). The Land belongs to the Jew
(Genesis 15:18; Joshua 1:4).

d. The Abrahamic Covenant is hated in which God states
regarding his people, through the promised seed of Abraham,

“I will bless those who bless you and curse those who curse you™
(Genesis 12:1-3).

2, Practically

a. There are two forces in the world — Good and Evil. Biblically, we
understand the warfare is between God and Satan (Gen. 3:15).

Page 2




The War!

In March 2024, I had security escorts in the
south of Israel where the war started on
October 7, 2023. I met with Israelis who
personally experienced the horror of the
invasion of Hamas, and was shown
surveillance videos of the evil brutality —
Words cannot express the demonic activity
I saw.

In November 2024, we provided food for
Holocaust survivors as dozens of rockets were
raining down on Haifa from Hezbollah.

Israel Today Ministries I

Dr. Jeffrey D. Johnson
Founder/President
Copyright 2025

Dr. Jeff and Yarden

In March 2025, we provided food for over 200 children in Tel Aviv.

We were then introduced to Yarden Bibas through a friend. For 484 days

Yarden was held captive in Hamas dank tunnels.

—His wife Shiri, 32, along with his two sons, 4-year-old Ariel and 9-month-
old Kfir were also taken captive on October 7, 2024.

Yarden was released from captivity on February 1, 2025. The bodies of
Shiri, Ariel, Kfir, who were brutally murdered, were released February 20,

2025, and buried together in a single casket.

Our conversation was Holy Spirit guided as we cried together. I promised

Feeding Children and Holocaust Survivors in Israel
P.O. Box 150288, Arlington, TX 76015 * ITMDRJEFF@gmail.com » www.israeltodayministries.org
Executive Board: Jeffrey D. Johnson, Ph.D., Founder/President e Tim Sheranko, M.A., Corporate Secretary/Treasurer
Doug McPherson, D.Min. ¢ John O. Sloan, D.D., Emeritus * Louise Johnson, Executive Administrative Assistant

Facebook.com/IsraelTodayMinistries

Page |
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The Langleys

Ben and Nan

Director of Pastoral Training

World Harvest
Baptist Missions April 2025

Dear Partners and Friends,

I have had many calls concerning the earthquake in Myanmar. Thousands were
killed and buildings destroyed. Multitudes are without homes and are destitute,
needing food, clothes and shelter. The saddest thing about all this to me is that
the great majority of those killed had never heard of the Giver of Eternal Life,
Jesus Christ our Lord.

As far as we know at this time our staff and their families are safe as well as the
Churches and Children’s Homes. For this we are thankful. Please pray for our
staff as they try to reach these people with the Gospel of Christ.

Great progress is being made at our camp/training center in Alabama. We have
a Church that has promised to match, dollar for dollar all gifts for the
completion of this very needful project. If you will help please make the check
out to World Harvest Baptist Missions, mark the memo line “camp” and mail it
to me or to our headquarters at, 900 County Road 727, Gaylesville, Al. 35973.
Thank you for prayerfully considering this great opportunity to finish the camp.

Thank you for all you do in supporting the world wide work of World Harvest
Baptist Missions. “one life, will soon be past, only what’s done for Christ will
last”

Because of HIM,

Ben Langley..Romans 1:16

264 Hidden Creek Road, Jasper GA 30143 langleywhbm@gmail.com 770-893-8337




[y, in all these things we are more than conquerors through him that loved us. For I am persuaded, that neither death, nor life; n«
angels, nor principalities, nor powers, nor things present, nor things to come, nor height, nor depth, nor any othethcreature, shall t
able to separate us from the love of God, which is in Christ Jesus our Lord.” Romans 8:37-39

My father was the man who helped me the most when I surrendered to preach. I spent a lot of time with him in prayer ar
conversation and he encouraged me to memorize scripture. One night, I was staying with mom and dad while dad was battlir
cancer. | got up at 4:30 am and there he was, in his chair, with his Bible memorization cards. At the age of 85, dying from cancer |
was still memorizing scripture knowing he was soon going to Heaven. The scripture above was some that I memorized soon after v
call to the ministry and I love those verses. | pray they are a blessing to you.

On March Ist, I was honored to preach for Franklin Graham at the Sharing Hope
Conference sponsored by Samartian’s Purse in Aurora, Colorado. There were about
2,000 first responders and chaplains in attendance. I had the privilege to set in on some
of the sessions and heard some tremendous messages! Preachers also need to hear
preaching! On Saturday evening, I preached on the subject of “Commitment.” There
were forty-two that came for salvation and scores of other decisions were made as
well. To God be the glory!

March 13th-14th, Connie and I attended “The Hank Park Shoot" in Waxam, North
Carolina. Hank Parker is a renown outdoorsman specializing in fishing. He has a burden
to help Tim Lee Ministries and uses this event to help raise money for our ministry. We
are grateful for those who came to participate in this important event. Y Pasasr Suavs st sl Tis wile Linds

Sunday morning, March 16th, we were in Oak Ridge, North Carolina at Union Grove Baptist Church. Pastor Steve Roberson and
have been friends for decades. Early that morning the storm system that had been moving across the country hit the area with mainl
just rain. The pastor was concerned it would hurt attendance. They had
prayed and planned for a full building. Well the people came and the
building was full! Four adults came for salvation! It never gets old.

Sunday evening, we were about twenty miles down the road at Kerwin
Baptist Church. When Pastor Daniel Hawtree heard 1 was in the area, he §
invited me to speak for him. The building was comfortably full with a big
choir and orchestra. | had liberty to preach on who and what we are
supposed to be in a world that’s gone mad, “Salt & Light.” I've been
preaching at Kerwin since the early 1980°s. We have some wonderful long
time friends in this church.

With TLM Board Members, Tony & Chris Alford, Board Member Gaylord

We were able to raise enough money fOI' the repnntmg Of our tract, Rush and his wife, Brenda and Pastor Daniel Hawtree and his wife Julie

“DEADLINE VIETNAM: The Day My Running Stopped.” Many
churches as well as a lot of individuals use this Gospel tract to reach out to
lost friends, family, coworkers etc. You may order from our ministry store.
If you've not seen the tract please request a free copy in the return envelope with this newsletter and we will and you one to read.

I am so thankful for each and every one of you who pray for and support our ministry. We could not do this without you. Yo
prayers and support mean more than you know!




TIM"S SCHEDULE

April 11 April 30 May 1
Shiloh Road Baptist Church Vietnam War 50th Anniversary National Day of Prayer
Jasper, GA National Medal of Honor Museum Lavon Drive Baptist Church
Pastor Chad Haley Arlington, TX Garland, TX
Co-Chair Kerry Richmon

May 4 May 18 June 8

The Ridge Church Pleasantview Baptist Church Lighthouse Baptist Church
Villa Ridge, MO Arlington, TX Xenia, OH
Pastor Norm Howell Passtor Jimmy McNeal Pastor Josh Bevan

PRAYER REQUESTS & PRAISES

Karen Disher reminds us to pray | Norma Carmichael asks that we pray | John Harman encourages us to pray
for President Trump, America for Kathy Taylor who suffered a heart | for America, Israel and the hungry
and Israel. attack. and poor.

Neil Tenney asks that we pray | James Pruitt wants us to pray for | John Snyder asks that we pray for the
for Linda who had mastectomy | America and President Trump. salvation of a family member.

& has a-fib. Also for Lora who
has heart issues.

Amber Livesay asks that we | Patrick Clark asks us to pray for his | Tim Lee asks that we pray for his
pray for her neck and back with | two sons and reminds us to pray for | good friend, long time pastor and
pain she is having. our own country, Israel, President | TLM Board Member, Gary Coleman
Trump and for lost souls to be saved. | who has pneumonia.

The following are pastors, pastors wives & friends of TLM who are having health issues: Addien Pike, Analisa
Castillo, Ergun Caner, Debi Hamson and Pam Stewart.

{ :
| REMEMBER.... PRAYER REQUESTS
Please remember to pray for « If you have prayer requests to submit,
| Tim Lee Ministries please fill out the enclosed card (include
‘ . o ) your name on the card).
-Pray for Tim and his wife Connie - We take your requests very seriously and )
{ as they travel. will pray over them. Mail: PO Box 461674

-Pray for souls to be saved. Garland, TX 75046

-Pray for the financial needs of Tim Lee WE NEED YOU! Web: www.timlee.org

Ministries to be met. Ploase pray and conzider helping TLM by Phone: 972.276.3168 OR 800.872.9979
supporting the ministry on a monthly basis.
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“I want to use my demons to preach the Gospel.” This is a statement | heard in one of my
recent one on one Bible studies.

A young man called me and said he met someone from our church and wanted to
know how to be an evangelist. | was a little taken back and said let’s meet and talk. We met
up about 30 minutes later and | wanted to make sure he was a Christian first before talking
about anything else. He had typed out his testimony on his phone and sent it to me. So, we
talked for a bit and set a time to meet again. His testimony was vague and as we talked, |
noticed he had some odd body twitches. After we sat down and started talking about Jesus
and how to know if you’re saved, his twitching got worse. He started growling and speaking
in a low voice; then, all the sudden he smiled like a kid and laughed. This was my first time
to witness to a man that was demon possessed. At that time, my dad, Terry McClure, was
here in Palau and together we met several times with this young man, James. He was very
confused about his life and understanding God. He thought because he had a
“supernatural experience” he was saved. When he read the Bible out loud, the demons left
him alone for a time, and he had adesire to share the gospel, he assumed he was saved. He
also stated “God would use his demons” to show people that demons are real and they
need to follow God. Please Pray for James that he will truly trust in Jesus because it is only
through Jesus Christ that we can have true freedom and deliverance from demons.

These past couple months have been a reminder of how important it is to make sure
| have my life right with the Lord in every aspect. Because, If | don’t keep on praying grounds
with the Lord, | could bring something home that could attack my kids, my wife or our
home. This was further illustrated by the many visits | made with my dad, who had made a
trip to Palau to help get paper work situated. We met with absent members of Palau Baptist
Church who used to be faithful. They left because they were told they were not welcome.
The visiting preacher who watched the church while my dad was visiting me in Saipan
during covid, told them not to come back. Satan is working so hard to blind the eyes of the
lost and to try and discourage Christians.

We have to remember that Greater is HE that f =

is in us then he thatis in the world and to not
be weary in well doing for we shall reap if we
faint not. (Gal. 6:9) We are continuing to
carry the Light of God’s Word to these dark
islands. Please continue to keep us in your
prayers. Also please pray for safety as we
make a medical trip to Philippines for
checkups and dental work.

Andrew, Evangeline,
Jonathan, Andrea, Abigail, Elijah
McClure




Welcome Back to Palau!!

Our flight arrived in the middle of the night with 12
suitcases, 4 kids and us! Customs was, thankfully, easy to get
through and we were greeted by members of Palau Baptist
Church. With my dad and mom (Terry and Gloria McClure) on
medical leave, we have access to their house and cars, for now.

Since my parents were unable to return back to Palau
since Covid and health has prevented them, maintenance on the
house and cars has not been kept up. The tires on the cars were
rotted, the spark plugs dead, the windshield wipers were worn
and the a/c compressor broken. Oh, and it is the rainy season.
Every day..two or three hours a day it rains, monsoon
rains...gully washers!

The house has its own problems with no stove, a broken
fridge, and everything packed in boxes. Thankfully, the church
members had the beds ready for us for the first night. So, the first
week begins! Fixing cars, finding a stove, a fridge and a washing
machine. Did | mention it is the rainy season? Lots of rain! The
ditches around the house were also not maintained. Digging
ditches was a priority to keep the water at bay! Termites (always a
problem in Palau!) were discovered in dad's bookcases. Another
task to be addressed.

Church was an exciting time of renewal and fellowship! We [
left Palau as a couple and returned as a family of six. Everyone was :
thrilled to meet our family and welcome us back.

The ditches at the church also needed dug out again to
prevent water flowing in front of the church door. (Did | mention it
is rainy season and there is a ton of rain right now?) While
assessing the church property and what needed to be done there,
we discovered a secret garden had been planted on a hill behind
the church. The marijuana was taller than me. We want to do right
regardless of the consequences, so we called the police. Pray there
are no repercussions to our church from whoever planted it, but if -
there are, we will still do right! =

Culture shock still exists even if you've been raised on the
mission field; or maybe | should say, sticker shock! A quart of milk
sells for $11.50; a dozen eggs is $9. We will adjust, it just takes time.
Meanwhile, we will be more creative with breakfast for us all!

The kids are loving it here, even the rain which creates lots
of mud and lots of dirty clothes. We are thankful for all of your
prayers and support as we embark on the ministry the Lord has
for us here in Palau.

Carrying the Light to the islands

Your missionaries,

The McClures

Andrew, Vanj, Jonathan, Andrea, Abigail and Elijah
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April 5, 2025
Hello, again!

[ am so blessed to be able to correspond with you. Isn’t it awesome to know that no matter
where we live-whether in the mountains, on ocean fronts, big cities, or small towns God has chosen
us, regardless of our ages, to be a part of a worldwide mission program like ours in WBF!

It doesn’t matter how young or old we are, how limited we might be with our finances, God
allows us to spread His word through missionaries who could not go to the different areas without
the help of churches like yours. No matter what we are able to give missionaries, the Holy Spirit
will take it and use it to accomplish God’s purpose to tell people all over the world the story of Jesus
so they too can take what the missionary tells them and shares it with others. Isn’'t it awesome that
God gives us that opportunity!

I am one of the blessed, fortunate ones to be a part of your mission program. Yes, I'm getting older by the
day, we all are, but God is allowing me to be a witness to those I meet and share His gospel with them.

Recently I moved from Cisco, TX back to my home church here in Arlington. It took me a while to find an
apartment I could afford, but one of our church members told me about her apartment. It turned out to be the right
one for me. Knowing I didn’t have car, she offered to let me ride to church with her. She has been sharing the
Gospel with tenants in this four story building, and now I can join her in helping others to know that Jesus can fill
all the empty spaces in their lives, and give them a peace they have never known.

Thank you for making it possible for me to be a part of this ministry. I'm so blessed that when God saved me
seventy-nine years ago, He has allowed me to be a pastor’s wife for fifty-one years in churches we organized in
Carlsbad, New Mexico (11 years), and Phoenix, Arizona, (6 YEARS),and an established church Trentman
Ave.Baptist Church in Fort Worth, which moved to Arlington and is now Pleasantview Baptist Church (27 years),
and WBF Home Missions for 06 years before Bro. Bill passed away, and the last (11) years I‘ve served alone. It's a
privilege to be back home where I can be a witness to those around me. Thank you for making it all possible to be a
part of God’s work here. I couldn’t do it without you- really! I'm really blessed that your mission giving includes lost
souls in four story apartment buildings. THANK YOU! THANK YOU!

Before I close, please help me with my latest project. I am making me a prayer wall in my living room space
with a large frame on the wall over my desk. In the middle of it is a picture 3X5”of the Lord, It will be surrounded by
pictures of the pastors & churches which support me, the second circle will be missionaries we support. Each
morning when [ have my prayer time, I will be able to look into your face and pray for you every morning.

Would you please mail me a picture for my prayer wall? Thank you so much!

Seeking the Lost

Marjorie Moffitt <
Mg g

WBT Home Missions

2025: January $24722° February $.222 ~ March $2720%

131 East Bardin Rd., Apt. 443 Arlington, TX 76018
(817) 690-8148 « marjoriemoffitt@outlook.com
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"Neither is their
salvation in any
other, for there
is none other
name under
heaven given
among men,
whereby we
must be saved.”

Acts 4:12

Dominican Cell#
(849) 203-4858

THE PATTON FAMILY

Missionaries to the Dominican Republic

April/May 2025

Dear Prayer Warriors,

As we now enter the summer months, we
want to take the opportunity to thank you
for your prayers and support. First Baptist
Church of Vista Catalina just finished its
youth discipleship weekend. The youth
these days have many struggles and are
under constant attack. Part of our ministry
here is to evangelize, teach proper
doctrine, and a biblical way of living.
Please pray for the youth ministry. The
property search continues as well. Sellers
are quite pricey! There is also a meeting scheduled in a few weeks with a
candidate for pastor. Thank you for your continued prayers regarding these
matters. The AWANA ministry continues to do well. Their public-school
ministry has also been a blessing. We are certainly privileged here to have
the opportunity to share the Gospel message in the public school close by to
the church.

As a family, we are doing well. Andrew is now driving himself around
everywhere, and the boys are in the last day of school before summer
vacation begins! Please be in prayer for our oldest son, Andrew. He is
entering into his Senior year of high school. He is preparing to take the SAT
later this year, and the time is approaching fast to graduation day.

Every day we are reminded of the Lord’s goodness (Psalm 23:6). He is always
sustaining and watching over us. Please remember He uses you as a source
of encouragement and blessing. We thank you from the bottom of our hearts
for the prayers, gifts, support, and love. You are in our prayers as all of your
summer ministries kick off. We pray for souls to be saved, lives changed, and
the continued growth of our Lord’s Kingdom.

God bless all of you and Keep Keeping On!!

Matt, Flor, Andrew, Steven, and
Jonathan Patton



Tarl & Adrienne Reeves
z@wé/pg/%z Worly) //‘Wn Lonokn

April 2025

ANNIVERSARIES, SALVATIONS, AND BAPTISMS

In this issue, our church celebrates seven years as a revitalization project, there are more salvations and
baptisms, and the Reeves are praying for a bigger children’s area for our church.

Our Ministry

Although our physical church building is over 125 years
old, sadly, before our family arrived, it was closed for two years
with only eight members meeting in a home. Amazingly, this
past February marks seven years we have been part of this
wonderful church replant where people are being saved,
baptized, and discipled. All the ministries are thriving and
growing, and we have run out of space. We praise God for all
that He has accomplished, but there is still much more to do!

We are excited to see our church people continue to lead
others to Christ using our in-house evangelism materials
(Cornerstone). Recently, Emmanuel led Jack and Anna led
Louisa to the Lord. We are so thankful for their life-changing
decisions! We are also thrilled to see those that came to Christ
earlier on now coming forward for baptism. Natalie, Naa-Dei,
and Harry all got baptized in February as their friends and
family watched them take their next step in following Jesus.

As the cost of living continues to soar in London, we're
always needing new partnerships. We've never had 100%

support, and we lose about 2 to 3% support a year (mostly due
to pastoral change). To simply maintain our support, we must
constantly find new churches with whom to partner or ask
existing partners to raise our support.
Thankfully, at the end of February and
in March, we gained new partners
during several missions conferences
across the U.S. all while sharing all the
amazing things happening in London.
Please pray that we can continue
maintaining our support levels.

Finally, would you consider partnering with us in helping
our church build a new space for our ever growing children’s
ministry? We have a few small rooms and one big room we use
for kids ministry but would like to build a much bigger space.
The cost to build a one room outdoor building on the land we
have would be £50,000 ($60,000). We currently have $16,000
raised but have a long way to go. Would you prayerfully
consider how you could give to this gospel building project?

Our church needs a

bigger children’s space

PLEASE PRAY THAT WE CAN RAISE $60,000 FOR A NEW CHILDREN'S SPACE

Emmanuel helps

Jack to the Lord!

id (former intern)

Amir finds our church  Dax

from Iraq via Athens!  and Emily get married!
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Harry comes lorward

Natalie and Naa-Dei

lead Louisa

to Christ! gel baptized! to get baptized!
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SERVING IN IRELAND
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APRIL 2025

Greetings from Ireland! Spring is finally here, and we are being blessed with the kind of weather
that Americans dream of when they come to Ireland :) Let us share with you all that God is doing
here!

Our kids have been enjoying the extra sunshine and the chance to get outside and play with
friends in the warmer weather. As the days grow longer, we have been able to spend outdoor
time taking walks, gardening, and freshening up the backyard with a coat of paint and some lawn
care. Emily and the kids are working hard to finish their school on time, as their home school
schedule experienced a lot of changes during furlough. But due to their hard work and diligence,
they are right on track!

We have been working hard in preparing for the many groups who will be joining us from America
to help with summer camp, holiday Bible clubs, a family conference, and evangelistic outreaches.
We have to plan about one to two years in advance of any group, which includes planning
itineraries, securing lodging, arranging transportation, and developing programming. It takes a
significant amount of man hours and brain power to accomplish all of this, but we remain
convinced it is worth it as we have seen the Lord work in and through these groups time and time
again. We are so thankful for all those who are giving up their time and finances to make this
year’s events successful.

We were privileged to have several special services over the
past two months. The children’s leaders have been working hard
to prepare the kids to sing several special songs during a
morning service, and their exuberant voices and fervent worship
were an inspiration to our congregation. A family whose children
grew up in our ministry invited their friends and neighbours to a
special baby dedication for their oldest daughter’s first child; our
building was as full as it had ever been, with 150 in attendance!
We also celebrated our mothers for Mother’s Day (which
happens a bit earlier here in Ireland), and we had 20 mothers
join us, a great turn-out for our church!

>
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139 Hart Road 1 Bower Walk Henry Baptist Church GAP Missions
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We have all been extra busy with the added responsibilities we took on since our teammates,
Doug and Amber, are on furlough. John has enjoyed preaching to the adults every Sunday, which
led to an opportunity for several of our young adults to step up and take on the task of teaching
the teens each Sunday. Their willingness to lead the teens is an extraordinary answer to prayer for
our church. Both of these adults were saved and discipled in our church, and now they are
pouring into the next generation!

Emily is more busy than ever. Not only does she handle all of the household duties and the home
schooling of the kids, but she also plans and organises church activities on a weekly basis. She
recently organised a ladies’ event for the first Saturday in April where women could fellowship,
sing praises to the Lord, and share testimonies of His work in their lives. She also prepared a
challenge to share with them about remembering the victories that God has given in their lives
during difficult circumstances. There were 16 women in attendance, and many of them marvelled
at what a sweet and precious time they had together. They were so excited that Emily is already
planning another meeting for next month!

John organised a Nerf battle for teenagers on the first Friday of April. 15 teenagers attended and
enjoyed pizza, soda, and the opportunity to shoot Nerf darts at each other throughout the church
building. We are still collecting the odd Nerf dart around the church! Several teens new to our
church attended for the first time thanks to the invitation of excited teenagers, and they are
looking forward to future activities already.

One of our most fruitful events of the year is rapidly approaching. Since we began running teen
camp in 2014, over 40 teens have been saved, and scores of teens have received excellent
biblical preaching and spiritual guidance. Camp requires a tremendous amount of effort from
volunteers, as well as a significant amount of money to finance. Most years camp is subsidised by
individuals, but this year we are expecting much less than we usually receive. Would you consider
contributing a one-time gift to help send our teens to camp?

Thank you so much for your prayers and support for our ministry. Please pray especially for the
upcoming family conference and evangelistic outreach on the last weekend of May. We are
praying that many of our congregation will participate in sharing the gospel to the thousands who
will attend the Mallow Home and Garden Festival, and that many souls will be saved. Last year 11
were saved and over 20 church members participated in evangelism! May God bless you for your
continued faithfulness!

John, Emily, Abigail, Josiah, Micah, Noah and Lydia
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Interim Pastor

Earlier this year, Pastor Josue Andrade resigned as senior pastor. I have been asked to become the interim
pastor while the church begins looking for candidates to be the new pastor. In the meantime, God continues
to bless with visitors and the church attendance continues to grow! We are excited to see what the Lord is
doing in Danli through the local church.

Baptisms and New Church Members

Several new believers have followed the Lord in their first step of faith by being baptized!
One of the young ladies in our church, Valeria, was convicted of not having a genuine faith
in Christ, received Christ, and immediately submitted to be baptized in spite of having an IV
in her arm due to an illness! She has since began serving in various ministies in the church
with joy!

Barnabas Groups

Bethlehem Baptist Seminary began a project called Barnabas Groups. This ministry allows
upperclassmen to visit churches in our area and aide them in whatever area of ministy the
local pastor requests. This group started with a mission’s trip to the city of Tela, nine hours to
our north. There they helped one of our church planting missionaries for a week doing public
school ministries and helping out in the three works that have been planted in that area! The groups are now
focusing in on churches we have established closer to home.

Alejandro’s Update

Alejandro has recovered from his surgery and his impant has now been through its first set of adjustments to
meet his specific hearing needs. After the first week of using his CI, his hearing has improved and he is now
adjusting to the new way of hearing. This next month will allow him to become adjusted to this new form of
hearing. He will be reevaluated in April to determine how much improvement the new implant is providing.

Please Pray for the Following:

1. Praise the Lord for the 10 saved and five baptized since our last update just in La Iglesia Bautista
Belén!

2. For growth for the nine churches that have been started.

3. For Walter Miranda as he raises support to start a new church in the city of Catacamas. He currently
has 40% of his support coming in!

4. For the finances to build classrooms on the conference center property for the Bible college. Praise
the Lord for the $50,000 already given towards this project.

Thank you for your prayers,

/ﬂm QO 1t

Jason, Cassy, Matthew, Alejandro, and Marjorie

BimMl

Sending Church: Missions Agency
Faith Baptist Church Contact Us Baptist International Missions, Inc.
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Subject: Report on Myanmar Earthquake
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Dear Friends,

A little over a week ago, we learned that a massive earthquake struck Myanmar and Thailand, with
Myanmar bearing the brunt of the damage. Our Founder, Niranjan Sundararaj, has been in contact with
some of our national missionaries and pastors, and urgent needs have arisen. Please read his letter
below and consider contributing to an offer of assistance.

-

April 8, 2025

You maybe aware that the people of Myanmar have experienced immense hardship and persecution
over the past five years. We are grateful for the 10 Independent Baptist missionary families serving in
that country, and 28 national pastors we support in Myanmar through Ministry Asia. In March, we locally
printed and distributed 40,000 copies of John and Romans in the country's Burmese and

Falam Chin languages Burmese and for the first time. This catastrophic earthquake on March 28, has
further crippled the country and resulted in much hardship and pain.

We are in regular contact with our missionaries in Myanmar, offering support and prayer. Tragically, the
death toll has exceeded 3,400, with over 4,500 injured and hundreds still missing. The destruction and
suffering in the affected areas are profound. We have been assessing some of the immediate needs,
and here is what we know at this point.

Five churches/mission works in Naypyitaw, Pyinmana and Lewe areas have incurred building damages
ranging from cracks to the foundation, buildings sinking in some sections, damaged walls or considered
unsafe for use. There are over 30 church families that the missionaries and pastors aware of at this point
that have been displaced from their homes and living in makeshift tents. Aid from many NGOs is
primarily

reaching Buddhist communities, leaving non-Buddhist communities in dire need.

| sincerely hope we can raise some funds quickly to provide humanitarian aid, support displaced church
families and others in the community, and assist with rebuilding the damaged churches. We have a
reliable system in place to transfer funds to Myanmar and trustworthy individuals on the ground to
support proper distribution and accountability, with 100% of the funds going directly towards

meeting these needs.

If you would like to contribute to this relief effort, please send funds to:

Lancaster Baptist Church




4020 E. Lancaster Baptist Church,
Lancaster, CA 93535

Check Memo: Ministry Asia — Myanmar Relief Fund

We will update you on the progress and share more information about the relief work.

Kind Regards,

Niranjan

Niranjan Sundararaj
Founder — Ministry Asia
Mobile: +61 435 658 863

Website: https://ministryasia.org/

~ASINASIA

~.ASIA
THE WORLD

Niranjan Sundararaj
http://ministryasia.org/
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Honoring God

Prayer parthers,

Since January of 2024, we have learned that in ministry, plans will change, | guess that is what God started
with, the change of being called into Missions, big change. When God made it clear that | was to surrenderto
Missions, we did not have clarity on the location God was sending us to for the first several months. 1* Corinthians
10:31 seemed appropriate for our mission verse which says, “Whether therefore ye eat, or drink, or whatsoever
you do, do all to the glory of God.” There were several months of working forward while some of the “whatsoever”
was still open. Then, we were approved as missionaries in the Short Term Evangelism Program through the World
Baptist Fellowship Mission Agency in February of 2025, We are excited as we go out and partner with those who
God has prepared to support this ministry.

We had a successful trip to Mexico In March. We stayed with Marty and Michelle Herman,
StalentsforChrist, who have been in Mexico for over four years. The Bible Ministry with the WBF supplied some
much needed Spanish bibles that we transported since shipping to the little villages there is difficult. We took part
in several services with a few different churches in the surrounding villages and met some of the sweetest people.
Crystal and Michelle attended the ladies meeting in El Poleo the first Wednesday while we were there. Crystalwas
then asked to teach the lesson the foltowing Wednesday in Spanish. Praise God for ‘whatsoever’ opportunities He
gives us to share. We are still working on our Spanish so this was a stretch, and Crystal did a great job. She was
informed after the meeting, that a young lady in attendance was particularly impacted by the lesson God laid on
her heart to bring.

| was blessed to be asked to preach at Iglesia Bautista Los Lirios on Sunday. | had the benefit of a translator
as Pastor Pablo’s wife, Monica, does an excellent job. Crystal and Kyndal! sang the special, in Spanish, as Chloe
played her guitar. Again, God was able to bless people through this time and alt the glory belongs to Him.

| was most blessed to witness God work through changed plans, and an opportunity He provided in which
some guys on the job site ended up hearing God's Word and receiving a Spanish Bible because God worksthrough
the ‘whatsoever’ we do to the glory of God.

The Mexican culture has produced some very religious people who are believing in works and idolotry
instead of the true gospel of Christ. We have seen a real need for the love of Christ and His finished work to be
shared with the sweet people of Mexico.

Dios te bendiga (God bless you),

Tim and Crystal White

24HonoringGod@gmail.com
806.543.6331 Tim's cell

hitps:/fwbfma.netiwhite-tim-and-crystal

Whether therefore ye eat, of drink, or whatsoever ye do, do all to the glory of God. 1 Corinthians 10:31

Tim and Crystal White P.O. Box 13459, Arlington, TX 76094-0459 806.543.6331 i
24HenoringGod@gmail.com https:/fwbfma.net/white-tim-and-crystal
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February 4, 2025

Dear Co-laborer,

It is my privilege to recommend to you the White family as an extension of your ministry to
fulfill the great commission given to the local church by the Lord Jesus Christ. Tim and
Crystal White have been faithful servants of the Lord in their sending church, New Testament
Baptist Church, Lubbock, Texas. They were both saved at a young age and have exhibited
willingness to serve the Lord however He leads.

As they faithfully served the Lord at their home church, they began to sense the Lord calling
them to missions. Upon surrendering to the Holy Spirit’s call, they began seeking
discernment as to where God would have them serve. They attended our missionary training
days and exhibited a sincere desire to serve the Lord wherever He leads. After much prayer
and a survey trip to Mexico, they are confident God has led them to assist missionaries Marty
and Michelle Herman, and they were officially approved as WBF missionaries through our
Short-Term Evangelism Program today, February 4, 2025.

Tim and Crystal have two godly daughters, Kyndall and Chloe, who love serving alongside
their parents. This family is sincere, passionate, and have a burden to help reach the lost
people of Mexico. The White family will be a special blessing to you and the local church.

Please consider partnering with them as an extension of your mission endeavor.

Thank you for ALL you do to reach people with the gospel!

S

Joey Bacon
Mission Director

World Baptist Fellowship Mission Agency, P.O. Box 13459, Arlington Texas 76094-0459
(817) 274-7161 Fax (817) 861-1992, joey.bacon@wbfma.net, www.wbfma.net




Tracy Spencer, Pastor
P.O. Box 94108
Lubbock, Texas79493

806-781-2692

Dear fellow pastor and partner in the ministry,

My name is Tracy Spencer, and | am the pastor of New Testament Baptist Church in
Lubbock, TX, where Tim, Crystal, Kyndall, and Chloe White, are members. | want to first say that it
is a joy to see the fulfillment God promises; still working in the hearts.of His people.

[n January 2024, Tim White expressed a burden for he and his family to surrender to full
time missions. The-White family has been part of many aspects of New Testament's ministry
throughout the years: Tim serves as a deacon, on the praise team, and has served as the young
adult teacher. Crystal serves as the children’s-choir director, runs our hospitality and connections,
and also sings on the praise team. They have willingly, and faithfully served as counselors at
many youth camps, served on mission trips to the Navajo reservations in New Mexico, and
currenitly each Sunday afternoon, at a local mission. They have hearts that seek to honor God, in
service-to Him, and how they train up both Kyndall and Chloe. Through their example, both
Kyndall and-Chloe have a desire to grow ii the Lord, and to serve. God has aiso blessed these
two young ladies with great musical talent. The White's now have a desire to spread the Gospel of
our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, on the foreign field. They will join Marty and Michelle Herman; .
servmg alongside them in Huachichil, Coahuila, Mexico, near the city of Saltillo. What a comfort” it
is to be able to see God working, and the burden on the heart of Tim White and his family.

The White family is wholly dedicated to the common faith Paul reminds us, is committed to
our trust. We are pleased to be their sending church. Their faithfulness, and their talent will be
missed, however, we firmly believe in the call the local church has to make disciples in all nations.
1 am grateful that He heard the heart cry of a small, undeserving congregation, for the Lord to use
them in an even biggér way. Because of His faithfulness, NTBC has become a missionary sending
chUiich, and we-are humbly honored. It is also exciting to anticipate what the Lord will do through
this family, beyond these four walls. in Lubbock, TX. I would like to ask that you prayeriully
considered partnering with Tim White and family, through financially supporting them, ih the Lord's
ministry. Please fee! free to contact me with any questions:about this lovely family.

Thank you for your prayerful consideration to partner with the Tim White family.

Marching side-by-side,

[ B et SRS
Tracy Spéncer, fastor
New Testament Baptist Church
Lubbock, TX
806.781.2692

Who also hath made us able ministers of the new
testament; not of the letter, but of the spirit: for the
Email letter killeth, but the spirit giveth life.

tlspencernthc@out!ook com 2 Corinthians: 3:6
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LEVI & CHELSEA

WILS©N*-

MISSIONARIES TO SOUTH SUDAN

We greet you with hearts full of gratitude and joy as we reflect on all that the Lord has done in the

past month. Truly, we have seen His hand at work both near and far, and we are eager to ghare
these updates with you.

-

From New England to Texas '

Our month began with travels through Massachusetts and Vermont, where we were able to report
to four churches. Two of these churches currently support us, and two are considering whether
they can take us on for support. We wrapped up the month in San Antonio, where we were so
encouraged by an evening worship service led by the youth. Their passion and sincerity were a
beautiful reminder that God is raising up the next generation of worshipers and leaders.

Easter Here and There

Easter was a particularly rich time of celebration. We were blessed to celebrate with our church
family, rejoicing in the resurrection of our Savior. Chelsea also had the opportunity to sing with the
choir. In South Sudan, three visitors accepted Jesus as their savior! One of those individuals was
Agustino Joseph, Julia’s father. Julia serves as one of our faithful cooks in the Manna feeding
program, and she and others have been praying for his salvation for years. What a powerful
testimony of God'’s faithfulness and the power of persistent prayer!

South Sudan Update

On April 13", in addition to the three who were saved on Easter Sunday, four people gave their lives
to Christ. Please continue to pray for our faithful hospitality team as they continue to share the
gospel with the visitors who come. Also, pray for our youth and adult workers as they prepare for
VBS that will take place during the month of May. They have a goal to minister to 1,000 children.
Please pray for great results and that God would be glorified.

Family Update

A special highlight this month was celebrating Lincoln’s 4th birthday! It's hard to believe how
quickly he is growing. We thank God for his life and the happiness he brings to our family each day.
We received another piece of good news—Chelsea passed her glucose tolerance test! Thank you to
all who have been praying for her and the baby.

« VBS IN SOUTH SUDAN IN MAY
o THE SEVEN INDIVIDUALS SAVED!
« FAITHFUL WORKERS SHARING THE
GOSPEL IN JUBA
« HEALTH OF CHELSEA AND BABY

« THOSE WHO GET SAVED WOULD ATTEND
DISCIPLESHIP
« THE STRENGTH AND HEALTH OF OUR TEAM IN
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